
Chapter 128, Square Wheels March 17 & 18, 2023 Campout 

Greetings, 

We had a mostly great time at Red Oaks RV this Month, some little issues with the dance halls 

and camp sites, but everyone got in and we had halls for dancing. We had 16 rigs camping from 

the club. And 3+ squares for dancing. Jack and Bev Henry from chapter 143 joined with us, John 

& Bonnie from Michigan were already in the campground for vacation, and Ray & Barbara 

Stiver, who were members about 10 to 12 years ago, joined us for camping & then dancing on 

Sat evening. We had several visitors from the campground to watch on Friday, Bill got them all 

up for a tip, they all seemed to enjoy themselves. Ivan & Ann did not camp, but came on Fri & 

Sat to cue the rounds. We were glad to have Bob & Barbara Rosenthal back as well. We met for 

a brown bag supper on Friday evening, and after the dance @ Boot’s Hall, we had a campfire, 

thanks Gene, Ron & Linda. Saturday was whatever you wanted early on, then Bill had a 

workshop from 2-3:30. Most of us went to Sonny’s for dinner, and then we were at Crane Hall 

for dancing. 50/50 was won by Angela & Tim on Friday, and Steve & Carol, on Saturday. We 

missed all who couldn’t be there because of health or RV issues, wishing you the best for future 

camping. 

Next month we will be @ Stephen Foster State Park in White Springs, we do have a campsite 

available if anyone does not have a site, please contact Ivan & Ann Hadsall @ 386-965-6139 for 

the info on the site and to pay them. 

Mary Chesnut 


